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MINUTES
April 29, 2008
ACADEMIC STANDARDS COMMITTEE 
Meeting Time:  1::00pm
Conference Room L-128

The meeting was chaired by Dr. Peggy Romeo.

Committee members In attendance:  Peggy Romeo (Chair,) John Connell (Lee Campus,) Gail Tracey (Lee Campus,) Mary Faulkner (Lee Campus,) Thomas Wayne (Lee Campus,) Robert Beeson (Lee Campus,) Kathy Morris (Lee Campus,) Abraham Solomon (Collier Campus.)
Recorded by:  Suzy Callanan
	AGENDA TOPIC
	Academic Standards Committee and Civility Guidelines 

	New Member

	Kathy Morris (District Director of Counseling, Advising, and Assessment) was introduced and welcomed as a new member of the Committee, replacing Pat Newell.

	Governing Policies and Procedures
	· After reviewing A. Solomon’s draft on governing policies and procedures, P. Romeo submitted a condensed draft of Articles for the committee for comment and review. In particular, words in the policy containing legal terms, to be revised in order to keep the policy guidelines non-legal.  

· The committee read through the policies and agreed upon the revisions to be submitted to Dr. Thomas.  P. Romeo will make the changes and submit the policy and guidelines. 

	Mediation Body
	· Each campus will have its own representative mediation body (f/k/a Judicial body.)  
· Gail Tracey suggested, “Mediation Body” to take the place of “Judicial Body,” which will consist of at least 4 members of the Academic Standards Committee and one student.  
· Kathy Morris suggested the student representative should be selected from the Student government, SGA.

	Update on Faculty Authoring Policy
	· There was nothing further to report on at this time regarding the faculty authoring policy.



	Fall 2008 Committee Member Update and Decision of Quorum
	The question on the Academic Standards Committee quorum was discussed.

· J. Connell recommended “a Simple Majority.”  The committee agreed and will include this in the policy guidelines.


	Year End Summary
	· Permission was given from Jamestown Community College to use their “Civility Guidelines,” and amend or modify if necessary.
· P. Romeo to submit a copy to Dr. Thomas

· R. Beeson advised that these guidelines must be cited.


The meeting was adjourned at 2:00 p.m.
2

[image: image1.png]